
Police Federation of Australia 

Queensland Police Branch 

ELECTION NOTICE - E2024/174 
  

Casual Vacancy Election 
Fair Work (Registered Organisations) Act 2009 

Nominations are called for: 

Branch Executive 
- Branch Vice President (1) 
- Branch Assistant Treasurer (2) 

  
Nominations, which must be in writing and comply with the registered rules of the Organisation, must be 
lodged at the meeting of the Branch Executive from 09:15 am (AEST) on Thursday, 20 February 2025 until 
the close of nomination period as per the AEC announcement at the meeting at Police Union Office, 217 
North Quay, Brisbane. 
 
Please note, a member of the electoral college who will not be in attendance at the Meeting, may advise 
the Returning Officer in writing, in advance of the Meeting, that they will stand as a candidate, and subject 
to their nomination being seconded by an attending Branch Executive Member, they will be a candidate in 
the election concerned. The nomination form must be lodged in the meeting. 
 
Prospective candidates and nominators should verify their financial status and any other qualifications 
required by the Organisation's rules prior to lodging nominations. 
 
Withdrawing Nominations 
Nominations cannot be withdrawn after the close of nomination period at the meeting. 
 
Voting Period 

The ballot, if required, will open and close on Thursday, 20 February 2025 in the meeting held at Police 

Union Office, 217 North Quay, Brisbane. The Returning Officer will advise the opening and closing times of 

the ballot at the meeting. 

 

Proxy Voting 
A member of the college who is not present at the meeting may, in writing, appoint an attending Branch 
Executive Member to vote as their proxy. The appointment of the proxy must include the signature and 
name of the appointer and must be provided to the Returning Officer prior to the commencement of the 
election concerned. 
 
Scrutineers 
A candidate may appoint a scrutineer. A form is available from the Returning Officer for the purposes of 
appointing Scrutineers. 
 
Other Information 
Changed Address? Advise the Organisation now. 
 
Please Note: A copy of the AEC's election report can be obtained from the Organisation or from the 
Returning Officer after the completion of the election. 
 
 
 
 
Ishtiaq Ahmed 
Returning Officer 
Telephone: 03 9285 7111 
Email: IEBevents@aec.gov.au 
 
  

 


